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Winter Shooting Times 

Members, please note that the sunset is getting earlier by about 3 minutes per day now as 

winter approaches. 

Please use the following website for ensure you are not shooting after hours, 

https://www.timeanddate.com/sun/@5957376 

Ladies Day 2024 

Was a big hit with 127 ladies attending. Thanks to all the volunteers that helped. 

Membership Renewals for 2025 

Renewals will open Monday September 16 online and on our website. You will also be able to 

complete a printed form. You can get the link on the online system and / or get the printed for 

from our website in the in the “MEMBERS ONLY” section with the password 1352. You can 

renew for up to 3 years. 

Member Workday EXCEMPTIONS 

Please advise the club by sending an email if you are 70 or older or have a disability parking 

permit in YOUR name. Send a copy of your driver’s license or a copy of your parking permit to 

renewals@ltvfg.ca BEFORE you renew your membership. 

If you have already sent this exception information to us, you do NOT need to send it 

again. 

Membership Stickers 

The club no longer sends out year stickers for membership cards or renewals. The stickers 

where originally only for the old photo ID cards. Now that we also have main gate access cards, 

which control access to the club these stickers are no longer required. It was thought that the 

cost, around $5,000.00 per year would be better spent on club improvements. In addition, about 

80% of the workload in processing renewals, all done by volunteers, was printing, and sending 

out stickers.  

Sunday Workdays 

To sign up for a monthly Sunday morning workday at the club, please CLICK HERE. 

New Membership Waiting List (2025) 

The 2025 waiting list is being developed. There will be a cost to join the waiting list 

going forward of $50.00 per primary membership. This fee is NOT refundable. If the 

perspective new member joins the club, this fee will be applied to their first year 

membership fee. 

The reason for this fee is that over the last 2 years, several people wanting to join our 

club have been unable to get on the waiting list because it was full. Unfortunately, we 
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have found that only about 50% of those that join the waiting list bother to come to an 

orientation. We have introduced the fee hoping that it will discourage those that are not 

serious about joining the club from signing up, making it available to those that want to 

join. 

The new waiting list LINK will be sent to members only in the October E-Newsletter. 

This is so you can forward this link to friends that you would want to join our club. Two 

weeks latter the link will be posted to the public on our website for anyone to join. 

Elections, 

VP Terry Coons (Acting) Open, year by year 

TERM: 3 years, January 2025 to December 2027 

Dir #3 is Pete Franklin 

Dir #4 Mike Hoskins 

Dir #6 (New position if approved) 

As for voting at the AGM, all current board members will be standing for their respective 

positions. 

There is also going to be a vote for a new position of Director #6. 

Today we have one candidate that will be applying for this new position. 

Amanda’s BIO. 

My name is Amanda Kooger, and I am new to the gun community. The first time I held and fired 

a gun was in August 2022 at Ladies' Day at Lower Trent Valley Fish and Game Club, and I loved 

it. As soon as I got home, I booked my PAL, RPAL, and Hunter's Education courses. I 

completed those and became a member at Lower Trent Valley Fish and Game Club as soon as 

there was an opening. 

In June of 2023, I bought my first gun and got a job with S&J Hardware so I could learn more 

about firearms, particularly gunsmithing. My background in retail sales as well as machining and 

textile manufacturing makes me an asset to the company. Every day, I look forward to going to 

work and learning more about guns. I love helping customers modify, upgrade, and fix their 

firearms and helping to educate and promote firearms rights in Canada. 

This year, I was on the Ladies' Day committee for Lower Trent Valley Fish and Game Club and 

assisted in planning and executing the largest Ladies' Day event in Canada to encourage more 

women to learn about the community and become members. The event was a great success, 

and we are already planning next year's event to be even better! 



In March, I became a CCFR member and was selected to be in their 2025 Gunnie Girl Calendar 

to help raise money for their women's program, which helps support Ladies Range Days across 

Canada. 

Moving forward, I am excited to participate in as many events as possible to help promote the 

community and keep the shooting sports alive in Canada. I believe that one of the best ways to 

fight for firearms rights is to get more people to the range and become PAL holders. I believe 

that Lower Trent Valley Fish and Game Club is a beautiful, well maintained club with so much to 

offer and even more potential for growth. I look forward to working with the club to continue 

growing their member base and events. 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

 

Remember to always check our website, the website calendar, and Facebook 

before coming to the club for updates. 

  



Upcoming Scheduled Events 

 

 



 

 


